帝京ロンドン学園 Teikyo School UK

Framewood road, Wexham, Buckinghamshire SL2 4QS

Teikyo School United Kingdom Newsletter





2022 年度 1 月号 ・ホームページ

https://www.teikyo foundation.com/ •連絡先

・理論元 teikyo.school@teikyo foundation.com





新年明けましておめでとうございます。



帝京ロンドン学園では、1月7日に第三学期を始業いたしました。今学期は約二か月と授業日数は短いのですが、三年生にとりましては四月からの新生活に備え、一・二年生にとりましては、スキー研修旅行を契機に、次学年に向け力を蓄える大切な期間です。また学園全体としましても 2022 年度の準備を進める重要な学期となります。

新型コロナウイルス感染症によるパンデミックも三年目となりますが、英国政府からは感染時の隔離期間短縮が発表されるなど、経済活動への影響を緩和する方向性と合わせて、教育活動への影響を極力抑える方針が示されています。

本学園でも、感染防止対策を徹底することで、三学期も可能な限り正常に近い形で教育活動を実施する所存であり、また 今年は日本在住の保護者の皆様方にも、学園を訪れていただく機会が持てるのではないかと期待するところです。

今年の干支である「壬寅」(みずのえとら/じんいん)には、「厳しい冬の寒さを越えて訪れた春に、草木が芽吹き始め新しい成長が始まる」という意味があるそうです。この干支に因み、2022年こそは人類がこのパンデミックを見事に克服し、夢と希望に溢れる年になりますことを、皆様方と共に願いたいと思います。

皆様方の御健康と御多幸を祈念申し上げますと共に、帝京ロンドン学園への変わらぬ御支援と御協力をお願い申し上げまして、新年の御挨拶に代えさせていただきます。

帝京ロンドン学園 校長 濱田 幸裕

Work experience



Representatives from the building firm 'Takenaka Europe UK Branch' visited the school to talk to the students about a career as an architect. Our students gained insight into the life of an architect, working in both the UK and Japan; furthermore, they learned what it is like to study architecture, and design courses, at university. It was a fantastic opportunity for the students to ask questions and find out more about working life as well as careers in the building and architecture industry.

The students also took a 'careers survey' with some very interesting results. (Greg)







チャリティー活動報告



昨年の文化祭に 2,3 年生が取り組んだ、Macmillan Coffee Morning の活動が、Macmillan Cancer Support の冬の

ニュースレターで紹介されました。地域の方々にも学園の取り組みを知っていただく機会になったようで、今後もこの取り組みを生徒

の皆さんと一緒に継続していきたいと思います。(栗木)





Macmillan Cancer Information and Support Centre Wexham Park Hospital, Slough, SL2 4HL. Telephone 0300 615 4886

Welcome to our winter newsletter 2021

Teikyo School in Wexham continued their generous support to Macmillan this year with their coffee morning. Jess and Caroline visited the school's Home Economics class to help deliver a presentation on Macmillan to provide them with an insight as to how the money raised might be used.

Rueko Kuriki, School Welfare Officer, along with 3 students, then visited the centre at Wexham Park to present a cheque for £204.24 to Caroline and volunteer Katie. A huge well done and thank you to all involved!